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(Mr. Herder, Germsr Democratic Republic)

Thirdly, the demznd to proceed with actual drafting work also takes into
eccount the time factor. Each day spent on discussion may cniy lead us further
swzey from the cim of z cocnventicn. While we are spending our time on discussions,
¢ new generation of chemical weapcns — the bincry weapons — is being introduced
into military arsenzls. It ic likely tc give the whcle chemiczl weapons problem
- nev dimension. This is alsc & chailenge for the Committee, where the tendency
can be felt to involve it ever more in z growing tangle of technical meterial
and idezs, sometimes of no or only marginel importance to an international -
political and legal instrument.

o

Fourthly, questions which are still cpen could be overcome in the course
of the drafting of the convention, in a serious and systematic negotiating
process. To mention only one methodological example, I would like to refer to
the personal experience I gathered during the drafting of the ENM(D Convention
which took place in the predecessor of this Committee in 1976. This agreement
was then drafted within quite a short period of time, during which intensive
efforts were undertaken by delegations and all open questions were solved in
the course cf the negotiating process.

Having stated the case for drafting work one-might well ask how this sheculd
be done. Ls far zs the negoticting forur is concermed, one possibility could be
to use the instrument provided by contact groups in a more systematic way. One
could think about setting up such a group for 21l gquestions connected with the
scope of a future convention.. It cculd also tackle the issues comnected with
stockpiles and facilities, perhaps even the question of declarations. Another
group could deal in a comprehensive way with all verificestion matters. Thus,
we favour zn approach which would follow the actual structure of the future
conventicn. We nhave stronc doubts about the usefulness of an approach aiming at
a priority discussion of certain ectivities — stockpile dsstruction, for
instance — and dezling with ther in a separate, isolzted way. This cowid perhaps
lead to interesting scientific and technicel debates, but would obviously lead uc
away from drafting work on a chemical vzapons convention. With regard to the
workirg method, we would prefer the use of brackets. In this way we could proceed
on the tzsis of the structure envisaged for the convention and narrow down
differences of opinion concerning questions of deteil. This, of course, presupposes
a readiness to compromise, to engage in real negotiaticns.

Sometimes we are told thet the main problem of a chemical weapons convention
would be that of internmctional verification. We do not overlook the fact that in
this field different views still exist. But this is the case with other areas as
well, as has been shown by the United States document which I have already
mentioned. So, hov can one agree to the proposal to negotiate first an acceptable
verification and compliance framework before drafting an actual treaty text? ?his
would contravene common practice in intermational law. Such z position would
amount to putting the cart before the horse. It could endlessly postpone actual




